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Garbage Collection and Waste Facility Services During Extended “Stay 
at Home Orders” 

 

Due to the extension of the NSW Government Public Health Orders through to the 28th 

August 2021, Council will be temporarily deploying Industrial Bins in Tenterfield and 
the Villages of Drake, Legume, Liston and Urbenville. 
 

These measures are to circumvent any build-up of domestic household rubbish to 

non-kerb collection areas.  This initiative is being implemented as a matter of hygiene 
during the lockdown period as an emergency measure, therefore no recycling or green 

waste can be disposed. 
 

Industrial bin deployment locations will be as follows: - 
  
1. Drake Community Hall.  

 
2. Urbenville Park (near water dispenser). 

 
3. Liston Rural Fire Service (RFS) Hall. 

 
4. Legume Community Hall. 

 

5. Tenterfield – In front of Community Recycling Centre. 

 

In line with the Public Health Orders you must stay at home unless you have a 

reasonable excuse to leave your home. For further information on the NSW 
Government Health Orders visit https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules. 
 

Council has implemented lockdown measurers in compliance with the NSW Health 

restrictions at all Council facilities.   
 

During the COVID-19 lockdown period, all normal kerbside garbage and recycling 

collection services will continue as normal as well as Industrial bin collections. Please 
continue to place your bins out for collection before your nominated collection day. 
 

Please be aware that these Industrial bins are only temporary and should there be any 

abuse of their use, may be removed. 
 

Individuals must use their own discretion to leave their residence in light of the strict 

“lock down” rules currently in place. 


